From: Clark, Charity

To: ablutstein@americarisinglic.com
Subject: Public records request, 12/6/21
Date: Friday, December 10, 2021 1:54:41 PM

Dear Mr. Blutstein:

My office received a request for public records from you on Monday, December 6, 2021. You
requested:

1. Employment application and resume of former employee Molly Gray, DOB-.
2. Records indicating Ms. Gray's position title, annual salary history, and employment dates.

On Tuesday, December 7, 2021, | left you a message concerning the scope of your request. More
specifically, pursuant to 1 V.S.A. § 317(c)(7), personnel information is exempt from disclosure under
the Public Records Act. There are, however, exceptions. State of Vermont Policy 5.4 “Personnel
Records,” available here, provides insights as to these exceptions. Among the records you requested,
an employment application and resume are exempt from the PRA and we are unable to produce
those to you. However, Molly Gray’s “position title, annual salary history, and employment dates”
are considered public information. My question is whether you wish to receive this public
information or whether you prefer to receive “records indicating” this public information? If the
former, | can get that to you pretty quickly. If we are to gather records, review them, and redact
them, as needed, | may need to put together a cost estimate for you, depending on how many

records we find.

Please let me know how you would like to proceed. Feel free to email me or call me at 802-917-
1993, whichever is easiest. | will wait to hear from you.

Charity

Charity R. Clark

Chief of Staff

Office of the Attorney General
109 State Street

Montpelier, Vermont 05609
802-828-3171

Pronouns: she/her/hers





